DRAFT


MINUTES OF THE

UNDERWRITING COMMITTEE MEETING

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2002, 8:30 A.M.

NEWPORT BEACH, CALIFORNIA

MEMBERS PRESENT
Tom Vance, City of Anaheim

Tom Phillips, City of Santa Monica

Ann Garcia, City of Ontario

David Clovis, City of Mountain View

Sandra Blanch, City of Palo Alto

CONSULTANTS & GUESTS

Mike Simmons, Driver Alliant Insurance Services

Robin Johnson, Driver Alliant Insurance Services1
Marylin Kelley, Driver Alliant Insurance Services

Craig Labadie, City Attorney, City of Concord2
Mark Coon, Deputy City Attorney, City of Concord2
Greg Jones, Assistant City Manager, City of Concord

A. CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m.  

A1.
Approval of Minutes – September 26, 2002 Minutes of Underwriting Committee

A motion was made to approve the September 26, 2002 minutes of the Underwriting Committee.

MOTION:  David Clovis
SECOND:  Ann Garcia
VOTE UNANIMOUS
B. ACCEL LIABILITY PROGRAM

B1.
Revitalization of Liability Memorandum of Coverage Effective July 1, 2003

A detailed document was prepared by the Program Administrators.  Marylin Kelley and Robin Johnson were available by telephone to discuss this item with Committee members.  There were many items addressed. It was agreed that a follow up meeting is needed to more thoroughly analyze all of the recommendations.  The goal of the Underwriting Committee is to have a complete document presented and available for Board review at the February 18th, 2003 Board meeting in Palm Springs.  

The Underwriting Committee has tentatively established a meeting in San Francisco on Friday, 
January 24th, 2003.  This date will be confirmed in December.  

B2.
City of Concord – Application to ACCEL

The City of Concord (staff noted above) joined via teleconference in a discussion of the City’s application to ACCEL to have liability coverage effective July 1st, 2003.  

The Committee discussed numerous issues regarding the quality of the City of Concord’s current Comprehensive Risk Management Program and current litigation.  The City of Concord staff was very thorough in their explanation of all items, but at the present time, the City does not have a documented Comprehensive Risk Management Program centralized in one location.  In addition, the City does not have an identified Risk Manager nor do they have a defined Risk Transfer program in effect.  

After discussion, the Committee requested that Chairperson Tom Phillips draft a letter to the City of Concord holding open their application for a minimum of one year until such time that they can be more thoroughly reviewed and considered.  The letter will indicate the City’s ability to address the full ACCEL Board on Thursday, December 12th, 2002 at the established Time Certain of 4:30 p.m.  

The meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m.

� Joined the meeting for the Memorandum of Coverage review


� Joined the meeting for the Agenda item regarding the City of Concord Application to ACCEL
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